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USA: AP Investigation: Ike environmental toll apparent

Hurricane Ike's winds and massive waves destroyed oil platforms, tossed storage tanks and punctured pipelines. The environmental damage only now is becoming apparent: At least a half million gallons of crude oil spilled into the Gulf of Mexico and the marshes, bayous and bays of Louisiana and Texas, according to an analysis of federal data by The Associated Press. In the days before and after the deadly storm, companies and residents reported at least 448 releases of oil, gasoline and dozens of other substances into the air and water and onto the ground in Louisiana and Texas. The hardest hit places were industrial centers near Houston and Port Arthur, Texas, as well as oil production facilities off Louisiana's coast, according to the AP's analysis. "We are dealing with a multitude of different types of pollution here ... everything from diesel in the water to gasoline to things like household chemicals," said Larry Chambers, a petty officer with the U.S. Coast Guard Command Center in Pasadena, Texas. The Coast Guard, with the Environmental Protection Agency and state agencies, has responded to more than 3,000 pollution reports associated with the storm and its surge along the upper Texas coast. Most callers complain about abandoned propane tanks, paint cans and other hazardous materials containers turning up in marshes, backyards and other places. No major oil spills or hazardous materials releases have been identified, but nearly 1,500 sites still need to be cleaned up. The Coast Guard's National Response Center in Washington collects information on oil spills and chemical and biological releases and passes it to agencies working on the ground. The AP analyzed all reports received by the center from Sept. 11 through Sept. 18 for Louisiana and Texas, providing an early snapshot of Ike's environmental toll.
 http://ap.google.com/article/ALeqM5ggQs0OeH0241b3JlmnqoUlhdyYJwD93KBL6O0
OBITUARY: BENT LARSEN, CHAIRMAN OF THE LAMOR GROUP
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The following sad news has been received from Lamor in Porvoo, Finland. “Lamor Group is sad to announce the sudden death of its Chairman, Mr. Bent Larsen, who died following a sudden attack during his vacation in Sicily in the early hours of Monday 6th October 2008, aged 51 years. For many years, Bent Larsen served as President and CEO of Lamor Group, transferring about a year ago from the operational management of the Group to serve as full-time Chairman of the Board. On Tuesday, Lamor Group organized an information meeting to the personnel in different locations and held a silent memorial service in his memory.  Today, all Lamor offices across the world have the flag at half-mast. Bent Larsen is survived by his wife, four children, one grandchild, mother, brother and sisters, friends and colleagues around the world.  He will be sadly missed.”

Ireland’s Environment – An Asset Under Threat

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has released the fourth ‘state of the environment’ report, entitled Ireland’s Environment 2008. This report assesses the overall quality of Ireland’s environment, the pressures on it and the way we are responding as a society to current and emerging environmental issues. Dr. Mary Kelly, Director General of the EPA, said: “This major report analyses the last four years of Ireland’s performance on the environment and concludes that Ireland’s environmental quality is good, although we are not making headway and we are not progressing at the rate we need to.  We have challenges on climate change, we have challenges on water quality and we have challenges on waste.  If we are to protect the important asset that is the Irish environment we must continue to invest in environmental infrastructure, despite economic slowdown.” Read the complete report at http://www.epa.ie/news/pr/2008/name,25271,en.html
EUROPE: EMSA PUBLISHES MARITIME ACCIDENT REVIEW FOR 2007

EMSA gathers information on maritime accidents on a daily basis as an input to EU level information and decision making. The review includes details of marine pollution arising from maritime accidents and the information is broken down on a regional basis. The 28 page document (7.48 MB) is illustrated with excellent photographs and can be downloaded from the EMSA site at http://www.emsa.eu.int/
USA:  HOMELAND SECURITY FEDERAL EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY, U.S. FIRE ADMINISTRATION -  “RESPONDING TO ETHANOL INCIDENTS”

This training course addresses the needs of emergency responders when faced with incidents involving ethanol and ethanol-blended fuels. Ethanol, what is the worry? - On May 14, 2007, a tanker carrying 8,000 gallons of ethanol overturned and burst into flames on an interstate in Baltimore, Maryland, killing the driver and sending a burning stream of ethanol into the street below, igniting a row of parked vehicles. On October 22, 2006, an eighty-six-car train carrying ethanol derailed, sending some of the tank cars into a river while others burst into flames. On June 19, 2006, five tank cars derailed and leaked approximately 12,000 gallons of ethanol before emergency crews were able to stop the leaks. Ethanol and ethanol-blended fuels are in use in growing quantities in the United States, and volumes have become substantial. Consumers in the United States use more than 140 billion gallons of gasoline per year. Today, there are more than 8 billion gallons of fuel ethanol produced in the United States. [Thanks to Don Johnston of DG & Hazmat Group for forwarding this item] Order This Course Free of Charge on CD-ROM  Download Course Materials from the IAFC Web Site  http://www.usfa.dhs.gov/fireservice/subjects/hazmat/ethanol.shtm
ITOPF Celebrates its 40th Anniversary

Over 200 friends, associates and ITOPF staff members assembled for at a gala dinner on 2nd October 2008 to celebrate the 40th anniversary of the founding of the Federation.  Established in 1968 in the wake of the TORREY CANYON disaster to administer a voluntary compensation regime, ITOPF has since evolved into the leading organisation for technical advice on marine pollution response.  Tributes to ITOPF’s work in this field were paid by guest speaker Mr Jim Fitzpatrick MP, the UK Shipping Minister, who also stressed that industry must stay vigilant and be wary of complacence, to ensure that cargoes are transported safely and that accidents such as the SEA EMPRESS and BRAER remain rare occurrences.  In his reply, Mr Bjorn Moller, ITOPF’s Chairman and CEO of Teekay Corporation, commented on the steady reduction in tanker spills over the past 20 years, but stressed that the overall demand for ITOPF’s services remained high as staff were called out to smaller but increasingly costly and complex incidents.  He also acknowledged the many people who have been instrumental in ITOPF’s success and expressed appreciation for the excellent cooperation that ITOPF has enjoyed with its principal partners, the IMO, the IOPC Funds, OCIMF, IPIECA and many of the P&I Clubs.  Admiral Efthimios Mitropoulos, Secretary General of IMO, rounded off proceedings by emphasising in his address the importance of attracting new blood to the shipping industry and of responding to environmental challenges such as climate change and global warming.
 http://www.itopf.com/news%2Dand%2Devents/#anniversary
Young-Woo Park Joins UNEP as Regional Director, Regional Office for Asia and the Pacific

Young-Woo Park from South Korea joined UNEP as the Regional Director of the United Nations Environment Programme (UNEP) Regional Office for Asia 6 October 2008. Dr. Park brings with him his long and vast experience working in environmental management and cooperation in the international and regional arena with governments and the private sector. Prior to joining UNEP, Dr. Park was the President of the Business Institute of Sustainable Development of the Korean Chamber of Commerce and Industry where he actively promoted sustainable development concepts and practices to businesses in South Korea. http://www.unep.org/Documents.Multilingual/Default.asp?DocumentID=548&ArticleID=5946&l=en
5th Annual Canadian Risk and Hazards Network Symposium

November 5 - 9, 2008 at Fairmont Hotel, St. John's, NL Canada. You can view the programme at http://www.mun.ca/crhn2008/crhn%20aug.pdf
HOMELAND DEFENCE: RESPONSE TO ANTHRAX INCIDENTS

Paul Hausman of Hazmat 101 Group has provided the following useful information sources: OSHA's E-Tool http://www.osha.gov/SLTC/etools/anthrax/index.html CDC's information center http://www.bt.cdc.gov/Agent/anthrax/ or, for the extended response, EPA's paper on anthrax remediation -
 http://www.epa.gov/nhsrc/pubs/paperAnthraxRemediation020607.pdf
UK: PUBLICATION OF VERSION 2 OF RECOVERY HANDBOOK FOR RADIATION INCIDENTS.

The UK Health Protection Agency, Centre for Radiation, Chemical and Environmental Hazards, has published a revised version of the original handbook published in 2005. Version 2 can be downloaded at http://www.hpa.org.uk/web/HPAwebFile/HPAweb_C/1215501689286 [Thanks to Gregory Banner of Hazmat 101 Group for this news alert]

AUSTRALIA: CROIERG EMERGENCY RESPONDER TRAINING PROJECT

The CROIERG Emergency Responder Training Project is now in its final stages and a 3-day trial of the project will be conducted in Canberra on November 19th 20 and 21st at the Transport industries Skills Centre (TISC) Sutton Road Training Complex. Following the trial the program will be submitted for national accreditation. http://www.croierg.com.au/#emergency
CANADA: PCB Destruction & Disposal Seminar, 30th OCTOBER, 2008

For years, Canadian businesses and institutions have been allowed to store certain quantities of PCBs, rather than send them for destruction and disposal. But time has run out -- the federal government has moved forward with regulations that require the removal and destruction of PCBs and PCB fluids in use or in storage. Hazmat Management magazine and the EcoLog Group -- in association with sponsors and experts from the PCB treatment and disposal industry -- present a half-day workshop on the safe removal and destruction of your organization's PCBs.
 http://www.hazmatmag.com/issues/ISArticle.asp?id=90141&issue=10042008
USA: 4th ANNUAL CBRN CONFERENCE

This conference will take place on 4-6 February, 2009 in Miami, Florida, USA. The potential use of CBRN weapons in a terrorist event remains strong, this was acknowledged in the 2009 US budget where there were increases across the board to ensure significant resources and technologies can be developed to counter the CBRN threat.  DoD held 55.5% of the 2009 budget for CBRN activities followed by HHS who is tasked with developing medical countermeasures. The marcus  evans 4th Annual CBRN conference will  not only explore the integration of explosives into a CBRN response plan to the CBRN community, but will  address  agency interoperability, effective emergency communications and incident management . In addtion the program will seek to examine the policies and procedures for preparedness in natural disasters and CBRN threats at special events. More information - http://www.marcusevans.com/html/eventdetail.asp?eventID=14936&SectorID=33
USA: EPA EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS & PREVENTION AND HAZMAT SPILLS CONFERENCE

This annual conference provides training for emergency responders and will be held from October 26-29, 2008 in Richmond, Virginia. Emergency response personnel from a variety of fields, including federal, state, and local government, are encouraged to attend. More info: http://2005conference.org/
Call for Entries to Seatrade Awards 2009

For yet another year Seatrade invites interested companies to submit their nominations for the 2009 Awards. The Seatrade Awards scheme rewards innovative solutions for safe, efficient and environmentally friendly shipping, in keeping with the goals and objectives of the International Maritime Organization. Interested parties may submit their nominations in any the following 4 categories by 31 December 2009: Safety at Sea; Protection of the Marine and Atmospheric Environment; Innovation in Ship Operations; and Investment in People.For more information and submissions please visit www.seatrade-global.com/awards 

FINLAND: New treatment unit for oiled birds ready on standby

A new unit for treating birds contaminated by oil spills was ceremonially opened today by Finnish Minister of the Environment Paula Lehtomäki, making Finland a pioneer in the provision of such facilities. The new unit, based in the town of Porvoo on the shores of the Gulf of Finland, is the first of its kind anywhere in the world. It will greatly improve the prospects for the rapid treatment of oiled birds, as part of wide-ranging improvements in the international capacity for dealing with oil pollution in the Baltic Sea. The unit is housed in three containers, which can be quickly transported by road or sea to the location of an oil spill to provide vital first aid for birds in distress. The unit has the capacity to treat up to 150 birds a day. It has been designed by a group of experts from the Finnish Environment Institute, Eastern Uusimaa Rescue Services and WWF Finland, with the help of veterinary specialists and ornithologists. The washing, drying and treatment equipment have been fitted into the containers by the Finnish company Oy Morehouse Ltd.
 http://www.environment.fi/default.asp?contentid=278258&lan=en
COMPARISON OF TWO METHODS FOR ASSESSMENT OF IN SITU JET-FUEL REMEDIATION EFFICIENCY

In 1997, total petroleum hydrocarbon (TPH) remediation began at a former Air Force base, which operated from 1940 to 1991. Hydrocarbons had been released to soil and ground water at the site during military activities. The hydrocarbons were 70% jet fuel, and the affected area covered ~28 ha. Remediation involved a combination of technologies, comprising removal of volatile organic compounds via soil vapor extraction and air sparging, free-product vacuum recovery, and aerobic biodegradation of organics with oxygen supplied by the air sparging system, along with nutrient addition. The primary remedial method was found to be biodegradation, which has removed 93% of the contaminants from the site to date. A significant part of the remedial action involved performance monitoring, including documentation of remediation efficiency. The authors describe their evaluation of the relative accuracy of two methods commonly used for monitoring in situ TPH remediation: (1) monitoring change in soil TPH concentration (specified as non-polar extractable substances) and (2) monitoring respiration activity in soil with a subsequent stoichiometric mass balance to estimate the mass of TPH destroyed. The evaluation demonstrated that both of the methods provided comparable results regarding the effectiveness of in situ TPH remediation, despite the fact that the methodologies are very different. Machackova, J. (Earth Tech CZ, Prague, Czech Republic); Z. Wittlingerova; K. Vlk; J. Zima; A. Linka. Water, Air, and Soil Pollution, Vol 187 Nos 1-4, p 181-194, 2008 http://clu-in.org/products/tins/
HAVE YOU ANY FRIENDS OR COLLEAGUES WHO WOULD LIKE TO RECEIVE THIS WEEKLY NEWSLETTER ?

Please advise their names, email addresses and country of residence to info@spillcontrol.org
Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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